
Take-Home Tuesday 1/04/2022
UPCOMING EVENTS:
January 5th: Athletic Club meeting: 7 pm @ Cafeteria
January 7th: End of Second Quarter
January 12th: Home and School Meeting: 7 pm @ Cafeteria
January 14th: Noon Dismissal/No PM PreK
January 17th: No School/ Martin Luther King Jr. Day

QUICK LINKS:
Take Home Tuesday Submit a Request Google Form
Teacher Christmas Wish List
School Calendar

UPDATES AND REMINDERS

New Covid Updates from Douglas County Health Department: I am sure many of you are aware of the new CDC
guidelines. DCHD has updated its protocol for schools to reflect these changes. Major changes that you should be
aware of include:

1. Covid-19 positive individuals should isolate at home for a minimum of 5 days from onset of symptoms or if
asymptomatic from test date.

a. If after the five days, individuals are asymptomatic or their symptoms have improved and they have
been fever-free for 24 hours they may return to school.

b. Students must wear a mask for five additional days after leaving isolation.
2. Close contacts do NOT have to quarantine if:

a. They have received a booster dose of a vaccine OR
b. Are within 6 months from their final dose of an mRNA vaccine (Pfizer or Moderna) OR
c. Are within 2 months of their first dose of the J&J vaccine

3. Close contacts do need to quarantine if:
a. They are not vaccinated OR
b. Are more than 6 months from their final dose of an mRHA vaccine (Pfizer or Moderna) OR
c. Are more than two months from the first dose of the J&J vaccine.

4. All exposed close contacts, regardless of vaccination status, must mask for 10 days following their last
exposure and it is recommended to test 5 days after exposure.

The full Recommendations for K-12 Schools can be found here.

If someone in your household tests positive, please give me a call so we can work out when your child can come
back to school. (402)553-4993

Registration for next School Year: Registration will open very soon to re-enroll your students for next school year.
The Sycamore enrollment portal MAY look different this year. Sycamore is switching over to a more updated
system bit by bit and enrollment is one of the more recent features to move to the new system called Sycamore 3.0.
Once I learn the ins and outs of the new system, I will create a walkthrough video for you. April 1st is the deadline to
re-enroll your child for next year. To be considered “fully enrolled” all paperwork must be submitted and the
registration fee must be paid. The registration fee guarantees your child a spot in their class next year. All students
are considered wait-listed until paperwork and registration fees are submitted.

Registration Contest: The first class to have 90% of their students re-enrolled will earn a pizza and movie party! All
classes that get up to 90% re-enrollment by April 1st will earn candy.

Copy Paper: Hello, all! We are unfortunately almost completely out of copy paper. We are asking that families bring
in one more ream per student for the second semester. Any student who brings in a ream of paper will earn a free
dress down day!

https://forms.gle/aHJdgALkqR4ySTZ3A
https://sites.google.com/view/stbvirtualtree2020/wish-lists
https://www.stbernardomahaschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2021_22_School_Calendar.Updated.pdf
https://doc-0g-6o-apps-viewer.googleusercontent.com/viewer/secure/pdf/0t0q8lnc4bilf5m72c96gi6mmo8b7ag6/g20ktonlvgc2hfnu919m6021o4vjddb5/1641320400000/gmail/08305038772032808198/ACFrOgB24wzf0KRb5PgZnDbTbfOwHjhGwVAGWXoqv8x09stj9TQJLmMqNkEak5ZMI4IKqe0ECRtwb-NE4eedgq9mWW0uveUUPiNr7d7lIF3_bPD4JvT1_gFHZQ8RHz4=?print=true&nonce=udbb5439085c6&user=08305038772032808198&hash=t3518brmer1c8h0kj2hpgmi345lrmiaf


Textbook Loan Forms: Every year, our K-7th grade parents must sign a form that allows their children to use the
textbooks that we loan from OPS. The paperwork is two sided and there is something to complete by you on each
side. Without these applications, our students will not be able to use the textbooks we have within the school. It is
vitally important that we get these back to school before January 15th so we can continue to update curriculum and
keep the textbooks we currently use. You will see an authorized parent representative form and Erin McGrath’s
name on it. She is the parent representation for this program, and I want to thank her for volunteering for it! These
will be handed out tomorrow. Below is what you can expect them to look like. Please complete all missing
information:










